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Please note the information contained in this document is designed to provide authoritative and accurate information in regard to 
the subject matter covered. However, it is not provided as legal or tax advice and no representation is made as to the sufficiency 

for your specific company’s needs. This document should be reviewed by your legal counsel or tax consultant before use.

DOL Releases Updated FMLA Notices and Forms

The Department of Labor (DOL) recently released updated Family Medical Leave Act (FMLA) no-
tices and certification forms.  

The forms—which now expire May 31st, 2018—can be found on the DOL’s website.  The most 
notable changes revolve around the DOL’s inclusion of Genetic Information Nondiscrimination Act 
(GINA) “safe harbor” language in the medical certification forms (WH-380-E, WH-380-F, WH-385 
and WH-385-V).  This language reads: Do not provide information about genetic tests, as defined 
in 29 C.F.R. § 1635.3(f), or genetic services, as defined in 29 C.F.R. §1635.3(e).

Moving forward, employers should ensure the most up-to-date notification and certification forms 
are used, even for those without significant revision.

By Shari Herrle, Director of Compliance


